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Background: 

 

As practicing physicians, scientists, and regulatory experts we have increasingly observed aggressive advertising 

and sales tactics being used by alternative health clinics (chiropractors, naturopaths, and acupuncturists) as well as 

physicians and mid-level providers to market “stem cell” treatments derived from birth tissues. One example is 

full-page print ads in major newspapers used to recruit elderly patients and others desperate for effective 

treatments to seminars where prospective patients are informed that they can be injected with millions of live and 

functional stem cells to relieve their symptoms. The products used are derived from birth tissues such as umbilical 

cord blood and/or Wharton’s Jelly or amniotic fluid/membrane. Many patients spend thousands of dollars on 

these therapies to treat orthopedic problems and/or a myriad of other incurable diseases. The seminars typically 

state that there are robust clinical data supporting the safety and efficacy of these products, regardless of the 

condition or pathology being treated, when no such clinical evidence exists. In addition, some manufacturers of 

birth tissues claim that their products contain live and functional stem cells, while other manufacturers do not 

make these same claims. Claims of live cells are not compliant with FDA regulations, which require this type of 

donor tissue to be non-viable. 
 

To date, two research investigations have been conducted which document the content of commercially available 

amniotic and cord blood products sold by FDA-registered manufacturers (those regulated solely under section 361 

of the Public Health Service (PHS) Act). We are aware of additional investigations that are in progress. Both Berger, 

et al. and Becktell from the Fortier laboratory at Cornell University, found that these amniotic and cord blood 

products did not contain live or functional stem cells. In addition, both research groups found that many of the 

growth factor levels in these products were significantly lower than those found in common autologous 

orthobiologic products like platelet-rich plasma. Fortier et al. did report that these products do contain proteins 

like lumican and cytokines, which may positively impact orthopedic injuries, but concluded that more research is 

needed before any claims can be made. While there are early clinical data on stem cells that are isolated from 

fresh birth tissues and culture expanded, these studies used treatments which are not analogous to the 

commercially available, cryopreserved, FDA registered birth tissue products. In addition, it should be noted that 

while the clinical evidence in this area is evolving and one day may support the clinical efficacy of cryopreserved 

birth tissues for some orthopedic applications, no such evidence exists at this time. In particular, we are aware of 

FDA approved clinical trials that use these tissues for diseases such as knee osteoarthritis, which are ongoing. 
 

Consensus Statement: 
 

The aggressive marketing approach currently used by practitioners and clinics regarding various birth tissue 

products as safe and effective "stem cell therapy" is not supported by the existing scientific literature. 
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